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Director lauds ‘78 as year of accomplishment

Dear Friends:

This is a season of hope and renewal, a time to celebrate the joys and accomplishments of the
past year and to look to greater achievements to come.

Please accept my heartfelt thanks to all of you for your support and your dedication to duty.
1978 has been a year of sustained and significant accomplishment. In the next edition of the
COURIER, I shall discuss what | consider to have been our major accomplishments of the past 12

months and my goals for the Service in 1979.

During the year we shall be called upon to assume greater responsibilities than ever before. As
we go forward, let us renew our determination to protect the Nation’s greatest natural and
historical treasures even while enhancing the experience of each park visitor.

Ira Hutchinson joins me in extending to each member of the Park Service Family our best wishes
for a joyous holiday season and health and happiness throughout the New Year.

Willfah ). Whalen

President lights new National Christmas Tree

On Dec. 14 a large crowd will gather in
President’s Park to watch the beginning of the
annual Christmas Pageant of Peace, and
lighting of the National Christmas Tree.
Smaller trees, representing the 50 States, the
District of Columbia and other U.S. territories,
line a route leading to the new National
Christmas Tree.

Last October, truckers and treeworkers
hoisted the new living National Christmas Tree
into its new home in the ground in President’s
Park.

The 30-foot Colorado Blue Spruce,
transplanted from York, Pa., was picked out by
NPS tree experts of the National Capital
Region in the front yard of Mr. & Mrs.

individual States were used, beginning in 1954

William E. Myers, earlier this year after a
when the first Christmas Pageant of Peace was

marathon 2,000-mile search through the back

roads of Maryland and Pennsylvania.

Bill Ruback, manager of President’s Park,
said, “We have high hopes for this tree living
another 20 or 30 years.” The last two “living”
trees died premature deaths, one in the hot,
muggy Washington climate, the other falling
victim to a heavy storm that struck the city last
January.

The first living tree was planted in 1973. The
42-foot spruce from northern Pennsylvania
did not take to the Capital’s climate and was
replaced by a Maryland tree that fell victim to
the storm.

Up until 1973, cut trees donated by

held.

The idea of the National Christmas Tree
began in 1923, when Middlebury College in
Vermont sent a large spruce to President
Calvin Coolidge, a native of that State. A live
Vermont tree was sent to the White House the
following year and successfully planted on the
grounds of the Presidential Mansion. That tree
donned Christmas decorations until 1941,
when it died and was replaced by two live
Oriental spruces, one of which still stands on
the White House grounds.






